
Comment from Susan McRory 

For anyone who can't see a car coming, hybrid and electric vehicles can be deadly. In order to 
eliminate the danger to the visually impaired, the sounds emitted by these vehicles should be clear, 
consistent and immediately recognizable. They should sound like the cars people are already 
familiar with. Allowing carmakers and/or consumers to implement a variety of "vanity" sounds would 
defeat the entire purpose of this enterprise. Please prioritize the safety of the blind and visually 
impaired. 
  

 


